
Site 4: Fire Department Nozzle Testing Area #1. The Fire Department conducted monthly 
equipment tests using AFFF at the northeastern end of the apron. These tests were conducted from 
the 1970s until the early 2000s and used less than 5 gallons each time. The AFFF would then be 
hosed off with water. The tests are now conducted with water only.  
 
A total of two soil borings and two groundwater monitoring wells were installed at Nozzle Testing 
Area #1 to evaluate Sites 4 and 8. Both borings were located within the nozzle testing area. The 
groundwater wells were installed to the North and Northeast of the testing area to evaluate Sites 4 
and 8. None of the detected concentrations of PFAS in soil exceeded screening criteria and PFAS in 
groundwater did not exceed the 70 parts per trillion EPA drinking water Health Advisory in both 
wells.  
  




